
 
Thursday, October 14, 2021 

First Church of the Nazarene: 1727 2nd Ave. South 

Barney Danishefsky Presiding. 

Council Members Present: Barney Danishefsky, Scott Miranti, Karen Gray, Jeff Lauver, and 
Shannon Wilson. 

7:00 PM meeting called to order by Barney Danishefsky. 

Pledge of Allegiance recited. 

Old Business: 

• September meeting minutes read. Shannon motioned to accept Jeff seconded. Public was asked to 
comment:  none. Unanimously approved as corrected. 

• Council of Council Meeting:  Scott attended and they received an update regarding the nuisance 
property ordinance. Coordination between all the departments is necessary and they are working 
on it.  The new city attorney, Jeff Hindouin said the 90% of those cited will come into compliance 
after being cited. As a complaint driven system, it’s important that the complaints are lodged so 
the city is made aware. Homelessness in the downtown area (Baptist and Methodist Churches) is 
troublesome. Captain Otto and Lieutenant Monkers will be at the next meeting, October 26 at 7 
p.m. 

• Little Free Library for Kranz Park:  Barney passed the hat to cover the last $15 for payment in 
full. Installation will be in the near future – depending upon the schedule at Parks & Recreation 
Department. 

New Business:   

• Karen volunteered to give an update to the City Council. Slated for February 1. 
 
Other Reports: 

• Shannon reports that our Council Facebook Page is live. Shannon and Karen are administrators. 
 
Neighborhood Concerns: 

• Scott mentioned that a neighbor is happy with the crew at Lion’s Park – they are being respectful 
of the neighbors with regard to parking, etc. 

• Jeff brought up that the Nazarene church’s storage sheds have been tampered with, attempted 
break-ins. He wants the church to purchase a shipping container, but it isn’t allowed under 
current zoning.  

• Judy White asked if anything can be done about the make-shift memorials that are put at the edge 
of Kranz Park where a man was murdered.  Now that the trial has concluded, there is hope this 
will be discontinued, but Barney said he would talk to Parks & Rec about it. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 
• Scott motioned to adjourn. Shannon seconded. Unanimously approved. 

Respectfully submitted by Karen Gray 


